Rapid Valley Sanitary District – Water Service

Board of Trustees’ Meeting January 14, 2019

RAPID VALLEY SANITARY DISTRICT

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

January 14, 2019
***********************************************
Chairman Dwight Peterson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present at roll call were Clyde Elwood, Andy Fitzgerald, Shirley Haines, Rick Hensley, Diana Nelson, Connie Olson, Dwight Peterson, Robert Phillips. Jack Tomac was absent.  Also, in attendance were Rusty Schmidt, Manager; Dustin Dale, AE2S; and Marty Garwood.   Jason Reitz and Lucky Lee from Green Valley Sanitary District were also present.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  A motion was made by Rick Hensley to approve the agenda.  Diana Nelson seconded the motion to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:   A motion was made by Connie Olson to approve the minutes from the December meeting.  The motion was seconded by Bob Phillips.  Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF FINANCE REPORT:  The financial reports were distributed to the Trustees for their review prior to the meeting.    A motion was made by Connie Olson to approve the Finance Report.  Andy Fitzgerald seconded the motion.   Motion carried.    
ITEMS FROM THE PUBLIC: 
None.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
1. SDCL 34A-5-21.2:  A copy of the proposed change to the Sanitary District law was distributed to the Trustees.   The original proposal concerning residency was initially a matter of concern for larger districts where outside interest groups could potentially have an adverse effect on districts.  This was discussed with Margo Northrup, the attorney for SDARWS, during the Technical Conference.  The new proposed changes are directed at smaller districts with populations under 500.  The purpose of the change is to help small Districts have enough eligible people to serve on their boards.   This Board is in favor of the new proposed changes.  The Manager will keep the Board informed.
MANAGER’S REPORT:

2. Water Loss:  Thirty-five service line leaks were found and repaired during 2018.  Average line loss for 2018 was 14% while the average line loss for 2017 was 16.5%.  Approx. 13mg less water was lost in 2018 than in 2017.  The satellite leak detection made a big difference.  There are still two “red-zone” areas from the satellite detection that need to be investigated.  The water use in the pressure zone has been increasing so the service department is keeping an eye on that area.  A leak was repaired today on Meadow Ln.
3. Nanostone Project:  We have received the pumps and tanks.  The conversion will not start until after January 30th as a group with Nanostone will be touring the plant on that day.  The WTP needs to remain operational until after that tour.  In the meantime, the service department will be switching out the backflow skid.  Nanostone has donated two modules to the District so that we can mock-up a quad rack.
4. Green Valley Sanitary District Ordinance:   In July 2018 RVSD approved an additional 200 connections in Green Valley.  Requirements to connect include 1-acre minimum lot size and no multi-family residences unless pre-approved by RVSD.  After reviewing the contract with GVSD, RVSD had requested several minor changes in the wording.  Mr. Reitz stated that GVSD wants to keep in open dialogue with RVSD and would like to attend the RVSD Board meetings on occasion in order to stay informed on how decisions made by RVSD may affect the residents of GVSD.  Upon discussion, it was determined that the copy of the contract signed by Green Valley did not include the requested changes in the wording.  A motion was made by Mr. Elwood authorizing the RVSD chairman to sign the contract once the changes have been made and reviewed by the Manager.  Rick Hensley seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  Mr. Reitz stated that he will have the corrected version submitted to RVSD by the following day.
5. Diamond Ridge Development:  All water and sewer have been installed.  The transfer of ownership on the lot for the booster stations should be completed by the end of March 2019.  Once that is accomplished, the Engineer will start working on the design for the booster station.
6. Johnson Ranch Phase 2:  The contractor has the final check-list and is working on those items.  Some of the manholes had been pushed to the side by a grader and will need to be re-aligned.  At this point, there is no update on the next phase.
7.  Murphy Ranch Phase 6:  The pre-construction meeting for this project was held on January 7th.  Site Works plans on being on-site by the end of next week.  The Manager will contact them to check on the status of the bond.  Final platting will not be done until the bond is in place.  Steve Murphy is willing to give the District a 30’ easement for water and sewer.  Once the water main loop is completed, the District will plan on extending an 8” water main to the east to serve the three existing homes. Possibly, the next phase of Murphy Ranch Subdivision should provide access to central sewer for the existing homes on the east side of Colvin St. which currently do not have sewer service.   
Note:  there are approx. 45 - 50 homes within the entire District which are on septic systems.
MISC. ITEMS:  
· The Highway 44 crossing is complete
· RVSD was named System of the Year at the Technical Conference
· There were no work-related accidents/injuries in 2018
· The Holiday gas station project may be starting up – there is equipment on-site

· Dinner will be at the Gaslight on Friday, January 25th at 6:30 p.m.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,                                                 

Marty Garwood
